Appendix J TS-05-19



802 Drury Lane Burlington, ON L7R 2Y2

(905) 632-6300

www.hcdsb.org

February 11, 2019

Bob Jurk Capital Works Departmetn City of Burlington 426 Brant Street, P.O. Box 5013 Burlington, ON L7R 3Z6

Dear Bob:

RE: Strathcona Drive Area - Various Street Rehabilitation

City of Burlington

Your File No.: CW-19-02

As it relates to infrastructure improvements on Strathcona Drive, Lorraine Crescent and Apple Valley Lane, the Halton Catholic District School Board has no objections. Furthermore, the Board supports improvements to municipal rights-of-ways that improve accessibility to schools and public infrastructure throughout neighbourhoods.

Elementary school students from this area are currently directed to St. Raphael Catholic Elementary School at 4056 New Street. The Board supports the introduction of road infrastructure that is conducive to walking, as it is believed there is a higher propensity for its residents and students to walk and/or roll to the public infrastructure and open spaces when it is available. This said, there are no objections to the proposal to provide a sidewalk on the above noted streets. We look forward to seeing more of these connectivity improvements in your Transportation Master Plan.

Please keep the Board advised of construction activities so that the Transportation Consortium (Halton Student Transportation Services) can be advised of construction activities and road closures.

Regards,

Frederick Thibeault, M. Pl.

Senior Manager of Planning Services

R. Negoi, Superintendent of Business Services and Treasurer of the Board

D. Gunasekara, Planning Officer, Planning Services

K. Lacroix, General Manager, Halton Student Transportation Services